

Living Branches empowers older adults and families to lead lives of purpose and joy. While the pandemic has lasted so much longer than anticipated, our staff team and residents have been so resilient and caring during this time. They have worked at creative ways to create purpose and joy during this most challenging time. We look forward to the day when our campuses can again be open and welcoming to the wider community.

Our future plans continue to develop, and we hope to break ground for expanded and renovated Health Care centers at both Souderton and Dock Woods in 2022. Souderton will also include a new Personal Care and Memory Care facility to replace Park View, making it more comparable to Harmony House at Dock Woods. We are so pleased that this project can add many private rooms to these centers, increasing the homelike qualities and privacy that can be enjoyed by our residents. We are also planning for Residential Living expansions at both Dock Woods and Souderton, hoping to break ground in 2022 or 2023.

While the past year has been an incredible challenge, we are hopeful for a better tomorrow. Jeremiah 29:11 has been an important verse of comfort and encouragement to us: "For I know the plans I have for you," declares the LORD, "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future."

Board Members

John W. Duerksen, Chairperson, Blooming Glen Mennonite Church Kenneth J. Clemmer, Vice Chair, Souderton Mennonite Church Angela S. Hackman, Secretary, Salford Mennonite Church L. Brent Kolb, Treasurer, Blooming Glen Mennonite Church Dr. J. Todd Alderfer, Blooming Glen Mennonite Church Luke J. Bergey, Franconia Mennonite Church J. Oliver Gingrich, Esquire, Plains Mennonite Church Bryan K. Hunsberger, Souderton Mennonite Church Amy L. Kolb, Salford Mennonite Church

Joshua J. Meyer, Franconia Mennonite Church

Wendell J. Weaver, Towamencin Mennonite Church

Jane L. Ruth, Salford Mennonite Church

Edward D. Brubaker, President/CEO



215-368-4438 www.livingbranches.org